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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 

Coming Up… 

Date Change to our March Council Business Meeting. Due to a date conflict with 
the Parish Mission, the March meeting is moved from Tue, 6 Mar to Tue, 13 Mar.  
 
March has a great opportunity for First Degree Knights to advance to Second  
Degree. The Second Degree will be held Tue, 27 Mar at 7:30.  First degree  
brothers please report at 7 PM on 27 Mar at McGivney.  Candidates report to 
McGivney at 7 PM, with jacket and tie, and the ceremony starts at 7:30 PM. 

Recurring: 

Business Meeting, Tuesday, 13 Mar 
Pro-Life Adoration, Wed-Thu, 21-22 Mar 
Bingo, Thursday, 22 Mar, volunteers: 5 PM and players: 7:30 PM 
Second Degree, Tuesday, 27 Mar 

Notes … 

We’re halfway through our Fish Fry season with four dinner nights to go. The  
numbers so far are slightly down a bit from last year, but you can’t help but notice  
the comraderie between the brothers and the attending folks just having a good  
time with neighbors, family, and others in the Gym. We’re the social “place to be”  
in Dunwoody yet again! 

The quality of our meals remains high, and I constantly hear the comment from  
others that our Fish Fry is the best in town! 

Our Round Table brothers at the Holy Name of Jesus were integral players in last 
weekend’s successful Chinese New Year celebration. Fireworks, the Lion Dance, 
and many quality cultural skits and demonstrations… and food…made it a fun late 
morning! 

Our thanks to the brothers who volunteered to park cars at the Chinese New Year 
celebration. Father Bill said it this year’s event was even 
larger than last year’s. 

If you haven’t picked up a Lenten Companion Guide from 
the Youth Ministry, please pick one up. It’s a fundraising  
effort for them and the quality of the daily reflections is 
very good. 

Our parish has its annual Lenten Mission Mon- Wed, 5-7 
Mar, with Father Kevin Peek as the speaker. More  
details in the weekly bulletin. 

Vivat Jesus,    Brother Pat 
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New 1st Degree February Brothers 

     Simon Dagher               John Doueiry                 Paul Joseph 

       Kyle  Kufeldt              Stephen Powers             Adel Abi Rached 

       Ziad Salemeh                    Joseph Wanna 

 
Dagher, Doueiry, Joseph, 
Abi Rached, Salemeh, 
and Wanna are members 
of St. Joseph Maronite 
Catholic Church in Sandy 
Springs. 
 
When they get enough 
members, they will form a 
new KofC Council at 
their church and leave 
our council. 
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Two New Council Sir Knights 

All Saints brothers Joe Kane and Dan Anderson progressed to the fourth degree on 
Saturday February 17th at Holy Family Parish in Marietta. They now join the Fr. 
Charles J. Watters Assembly with nearly 200 Sir Knights from All Saints, Mary Our 
Queen, and St. Andrew councils. 
 
Observing the fourth degree exemplification knighting were our members Rich   
Tomaszewski, Wulf Lindenau, Nick Mattera, Bob Mitchell, Pat Fahey, Dave Rich-
ardson, and Greg Kane. Doug Baugh of St. Andrew became a Sir Knight as well. 

Brother Joe Kane finally 
caught up to his son Greg 
as a fourth degree Sir 
Knight.  
 
Maybe we’ll see these two 
together in honor guard  
regalia some day. 
 
That will be worth another 
newsletter photo for sure. 
 
We congratulate Joe on his 
promotion to the fourth  
degree. 

 
Brother Dan Anderson also become a 
fourth degree Sir Knight.  He is our 
membership director and was sponsored 
by our Chancellor Wulf Lindenau. 
 

Dan transferred into All Saints Council 
from Fr. Boecker Council 6090 in     
Lombard, IL on 10/4/2016. 
 
We look forward to seeing him at  the 
next Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 
meeting as well. 
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Council Shift of Officer Positions 
After only one month on the job as 
our new Deputy Grand Knight, Bill 
Camden was tabbed by the Georgia 
State Council to be promoted to 
District Deputy over five councils 
(not including ours). John Knight is 
still our Deputy. 
 
Because a District Deputy is not    
allowed to hold a formal officer   
position in any council, Bill had to 
resign his All Saints Deputy Grand 
Knight position. 
 
To make matters even worse for us, 
a District Deputy has to be a  
member in any one of his own     
managed councils. Thus, Bill chose 
to transfer to St. Jude Council, one  
which he manages.  He is still a 
member of All Saints Parish, but 
not our council. He can still attend 
our meetings and events as a    
member of another council. 
 
Dominic Palermo, our Treasurer, 
choose to run for the vacated   
Deputy Grand Knight position and 
was elected. 
 
E.J. Couvillion then ran for the  
vacated Treasurer office and was 
elected. 
 
When all the balls landed, our  
council is again stabilized with solid 
officers (with elections again to be 
held in May or June for the next 
fraternal year starting July 1st.). 
 
Stay tuned for the next juggling 
show.  Any third degree or higher 
knight may run for any office. 
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Mike and Judy Will are Family of the Month 

5 

For some unforgivable  
reason, we missed featuring 
this Family of the Month 
photo in the January issue. 
 
Mike and Judy Will were 
honored along with their 
daughter Jenny for the 
month of December 2017. 
 
Their many community  
services are detailed below. 
 
We thank them for their  
devotion to many causes. 
 
God bless this special  
Knight family. 
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Tom Burleigh is Knight of the Month 
When most people get to be 83, they slow 
down. Not Tom Burleigh.  He volunteers 
for every program the Knights and the 
community foster. 
 
He is an I Care driver for the elderly, he 
goes on every parish mission, he is a   
regular every year in Lourdes, France, 
he is still an avid golfer. He delivers     
locally -donated food to the needy. There 
is not a KofC program in which he does 
not  participate. 
 
It is no wonder that he holds one of the 
few Lifetime Achievement Awards given 
out by our council. The man is every-
where. He could be our Knight of the 
Month every month.  
 
Take a cue from this man on how to live 
a worthy life as you get older. 

6 
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We finally caught up to one of our favorite council couples, John and Donna Brach. Our good  
intention was to present their 50th Wedding Certificate at the Christmas Party.  Well, that  
party was canceled by power outage and snow. 
 
After Lou Hlad finally cornered them at home, Donna read the citation to John who has sadly lost 
much of his sight.  They attended the 50/60 year wedding celebration Mass by Archbishop Gregory 
at  St. Brigid Parish last Fall along with four other All Saints couples. 
 
We are blessed with about ten such citations every year. God bless the Brachs for their example. 

John and Donna Brach— 50 Wedded Years 

7 
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Knights’ Service to Our Parish Mission 
The impact of our brother knights and their spouses and family members on our 
annual parish mission to Jamaica is again significant. Every year the bulk of        
volunteers are made up of very familiar council names. Here are photos of the good 
work done for the Missionaries of the Poor and their founder,  Father Richard Ho 
Lung. The All Saints Council has again donated $1,000 to the project as well. 

John Ketter, 6 trips 
Deacon Bill Garrett, 3 trips 
Pat Flynn, 2 trips 
Mark Moots, 1 trip 
Kitty Moots, 10 trips 
Carol Lavelle, 10 trips  (Mother of our brother Michael Lavelle) 
Janet Bisig, 6 trips   (Wife of our brother Jerome Bisig) 
Tom Burleigh, 9 trips 
Joe and Donna Liebsack, 5 trips 
Joe Kane, 2 trips 
Jim Rainsford, 7 trips 
Dan McDonough, 4 trips 
Kathy McDonough, 2 trips 
Queenie Ross, 4 trips   (wife of Sir Knight Danny Ross) 
Ron Burbank, 1 trip 
Steve Craine, 1 trips 
Gail Craine, 2 trips 
Brooks Patterson, 2 trips 
Jason Miller, 1 trip 
Kathy & Joe Thibadeau, 1 trip 

8 
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Our brothers and their  
families administer to the 
people of Jamaica who are 
in dire need, along with the 
Missionaries of the Poor 
stationed there. 
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The supplies donated by 
the parish are put into 
service immediately by 
our volunteers.They are 
items desperately needed. 
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Council Celebrates Chinese New Year 
Well, we really didn’t celebrate it. Our brothers helped the Holy Name of 
Jesus Chinese Church folks celebrate it by helping to park their overflow of 
cars. Our council brother, Fr. Bill Hao was very appreciative and treated 
us to a Chinese buffet and cultural show. Just in case you were wondering, 
on the Chinese calendar, it’s the Year of the Dog. Here are some photos. 

 
Pat Fahey, Ralph 
O’Connor, Fernando 
Escalante, Mike Feeney, 
Bruce Malinoff, Lou 
Hlad, and photographer 
Jon Bird helped the   
parishioners park cars  
on the grass in their 
overflowing church 
parking lot. 
 
They did miss the fire 
works and the lion 
dance, unfortunatly. 

Where else can you get a show like this with your Chinese meal? 
11 
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After the fireworks were over 
and all the evil spirits were 
frightened away, the Lion 
Dance could safely commence 

12 
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The traditional 
Lion Dance 

 
 
John Barranco, 
Susan Barranco, 
and Joy Fahey 
await the start 
of festivities 
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World Famous Fish Fry is Rolling Along 

With half of our 8 scheduled Fish Frys completed, our seminal events are again 
proceeding nicely. Despite the fact that St. Valentine’s Day coincided with Ash 
Wednesday this year, not too many of our repeat customers opted to dine at a 
swankier, romantic venue.  (What place is more romantic than our gym?)  
 
Our Codfather, Tom Simon, ran around refilling wine glasses of ladies free of 
charge on that day.   

Check out the unbelievable prices on the next page for family dining. 
Early seniors get a $1 reduction on the prices shown if  they are in line 
before 6 PM. 



15 

 

2018 Fish Fry Pricing 
A slight increase in prices this year, but still the best value you can find—- 
taxes included, no tipping. Seniors still get a dollar off for early bird seating.  
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Second Annual McGivney Super Bowl Party 
Although it wasn’t packed like last year’s Super Bowl Party featuring our Atlanta Falcons, 
this year’s party didn’t have such a sad ending as the previous one. Most people were rooting 
against the disdained Tom Brady remembering last year.  They got a little  revenge on our   
giant screen in living color. 

Gray Plunkett, GK Pat Fahey, Dave Davis, and John Shaffer enjoy a fun evening at 
McGivney Hall. 

16 
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Baby Bottle Collections Exceed $11,842 
On two January weekends, our Pro-Life Chairman, Sir Knight John Gannon, 
and wife Arlene managed all donations to the Pregnancy Aid Clinic by leading 
our brothers taking part at All Saints church doors during all Masses . 
 
On January 13/14, brothers handed out baby bottles to all parishioners which 
hopefully would be filled with checks, paper money, or loose change and  
collected the following weekend January 20/21. 
 
The Pregnancy Aid Clinic (PAC) had over 1972 client visits in 2017, while     
being blessed to have 706 children born through the clinics in 2017.  The  
Pregnancy Aid Clinics are the only Catholic pregnancy resource centers in the 
Archdiocese of Atlanta.  They operate solely on individual donations and a few 
small grants.  The PAC operates 3 clinics which includes Roswell, Forest Park, 
and a mobile RV. 
 
John Gannon is still counting parish donations. In 2016 the parish raised 
$9,062 and in 2017 it raised $11,685. So far in 2018, we have seen $11,842 
raised with more baby bottles coming in. Thanks to all the volunteers. 

Gannons Celebrate Pinecrest Academy 25 Years 

 

17 
As founding members of Pinecrest Academy, John and Arlene Gannon actually have a building on that 
campus named for them. Quite an honor for our brother and his wife. Above picture from 2/18/2018  
Georgia Bulletin. 
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“I Care” Program Expands 

18 

KofC Council 11402 is expanding its service to our Widows and the elderly of the 
Council.  One of the services we are expanding for our Widows and our elderly is  
I CARE, which the Council supports with Volunteer Drivers and Funds.   
 
I CARE can provide FREE transportation to Medical appointments and Rx pickup. But 
in order to serve as many as possible, we are asking if you, as a Knight of Columbus, 
can become a Volunteer Driver for I CARE, in order to provide the Widows and  
Elderly of our Council FREE transportation to their medical appointments.   
 
With more Knights becoming Volunteer Drivers for I  CARE, we should be able to    
accommodate all of our Widows and Elderly.  We are in the process of adding our 
Widows names provided to our Senior Clients rolls and will be contacting them over 
the next month.  It would be great to add additional Knights as Volunteer Drivers. 
 

Description of  I CARE: 
  
I CARE is a 501 C(3) Non-Profit organization, based in Decatur, GA. 
I CARE matches Volunteer Drivers with DeKalb County Senior  
Citizens (including seniors with Disabilities) who, for financial and 
medical reasons, have no other means of transportation to medical 
appointments, Rx pickup.  Volunteer drivers use their own vehicles 
to provide the FREE Door to Door transportation to Seniors of  
DeKalb County. Volunteer Drivers share themselves through not only 
their time and service, but also through their companionship.   
 
Rides are provided weekdays, between 9:00 AM and 2:00 PM.   
Volunteer Drivers choose their own schedule and can drive once a 
month or once a week or as often as they choose.  The more Knights 
who are Volunteer Drivers, the more our Widows and Elderly can get 
FREE transportation to their medical appointments, A WIN-WIN for 
our Widows/Elderly and the Council.  
 
Please contact Shannon Streiter, Volunteer Coordinator at the         
I CARE Office = 404-377-2273 or her Cell # = 404-376-6415, OR  
Tom Simon, Director, I CARE, (A Knight) at his Cell # = 770-378-8999. 
  
Call for more information about becoming a Volunteer Driver, or if 
you are a DeKalb County Senior in need of FREE transportation to 
your Medical Appointments. 
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See next page for list of needed 19 
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Council Supports SVDP Food Drive  

20 
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New Atlanta Auxiliary Bishop Joel Konzen 

21 

Pope Francis has appointed Fr. 
Joel Konzen to become a second 
Auxiliary Bishop for Atlanta on 
April 3rd.  Atlanta already has 
one other Auxiliary Bishop,  
Bernard (Ned) Schlesinger III. 
 
Fr. Konzen had recently been 
chosen by the Society of Mary to 
become the new President of 
Marist School in Atlanta on July 
1st , following Fr. William  
Rowland of All Saints Council 
11402 who was until then the  
Acting President.  
 
With the vacancy created, our 
Fr. Rowland will now become 
the President of Marist School. 
We couldn’t be prouder. 

Fr. William Rowland, S.M. 
New Marist School President 
All Saints Council Brother 
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Support 2018 Archbishop Appeal 
Atlanta Archbishop Wilton Gregory has targeted an appeal for $8,500,000 for the diocese 
this year. Please support these expenditures benefiting 90 parishes and 14 missions and  
benefitting over one million Catholics, 198 diocesan priests, 275 permanent deacons, and  
62 seminarians. Also 15 archdiocesan elementary schools, 3 high schools, 7 independent 
schools, and 15 college ministries benefit.  Please support this fund drive generously.  
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3rd Degree—Sat, March 10th, 10 AM, Our Lady of the Assumption, Hearst Dr. ,Brookhaven 
2nd Degree—Tuesday, March 27th, 7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45.  
1st Degree — Tues. April 24th -7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree— Saturday, May 5th, St.Monica, Duluth GA, 11AM 
 

Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 

February Parish Bingo— Great Again!! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 various charities. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Donated $1,000 to our Parish Homeless Shelter. 
 

Donated $500 for Interfaith Outreach Home improvements.. 
 

Donated $200 to Youth trip to Washington, DC. 
 

Voted $1,000 for I CARE driving ministry. 
 

Sponsored the parish free throw contest.  
 

Voted $1,000 for parish Jamaica trip and volunteers. 
 

Keith Kieffer asked $500 for Chamblee Food Pantry. 
 

Provided $1,261 for parish calendars this year. 
 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 130 players on February 22nd. This was a slight decrease from our 137 January 
crowd, but welcome. Our Bingo sales were $2,045, our Bingo prizes were $935 plus three door 
prizes, yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $1,110  We also received $288 from food donations, $207  
from drink donations, and $175 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, 
state license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 52 players 
brought their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. One Knight  
widow was in attendance. These are excellent continuing results to start the new year..  
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Brother Dr. George Yuscavage, 88, Has Passed 
We learned from our Brother David Schaefer that 
our 2nd degree brother , Dr. George V.  Yuscavage, 
MD, passed away on February 12, 2018.   
 
He was in ill health and was reluctant to move to 
assisted living. He was a widower who lived alone 
very privately. 
 
He had been inactive in the council for some time 
and the council was not aware of his passing       
because there has been no obituary found.  
 
Yuscavage was a retired doctor of emergency  
medicine for 44 years in Alabama and Georgia. 
His medical profile is still online.  
 
Brother David has heard that he will be cremated 
and there will be no local  service. His ashes will be 
sent to family in another state.  
 
We are sad this this very private person passed so 
secretly, and we will honor him with 5 Masses at 
All Saints. 

Sir Knight Don L. Myers, 85, Has Passed 
Don L. Myers, age 85, of Atlanta, GA, 
passed away February 17, 2018. Mr. Myers 
was a 4th  Degree Worthy Sir Knight within 
the Catholic Church. He had served as an 
officer of All Saints Council 11402. He 
served as the past President of the Georgia 
Cemetery Association and Marist High 
School Booster Club and was also a      
member of the Pi Kappa Alpha fraternity.  
 
A Memorial Service was held at the All 
Saints Catholic Church on Friday, Feb. 23, 
2018 at 10:30 AM.  A Knight of Columbus 
Mass acolyte team served on the altar and a 
Knight 17-man honor guard was also  
present. Five Masses will be said for him. 
 
Mr. Myers was preceded in death by his 
wife of 56 years, Dolores Myers. He is     
survived by his sons, Ken Myers (Mary 
Jane), Bob Myers; grandchildren, Justin 
Myers (Tina), Jon Myers (Katie), Haley 
Myers, Evan Myers, David Myers; great 
grandchildren, McKenzie,  Sadie Kay and 
Landon.  May he rest in peace. 24 
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Reflections on Billy Graham 
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March Birthdays  

Deacon Ken Melvin 1 
Pat Duncan 2 
Wulf Lindenau 4 
Ray Eberly 6 

Robert Webb 6 
Ken Gregg 7 
Jace Barrera 7 
Sal Morana 8 
Mark Nucera 8 
Don Hanson 9 
John Nuzzulo 10 
Bob Mohalley 11 
Chris Smirl  12 
Joe Cavallaro 13 
Ted Davis 13 

Msgr. James Fennessy 13 
Jim Scandle 13 
Doyle Cheatham 14 
Stephen Craine 14 
John Gannon 14 
George Tanguay 14 
Scott Brown 14 
Kent Polzin 16 
Dan Anderson 16 
Fidel Espinoza 18 
John Deasy 19 
Mark P. Miller 20 

Cyril Montabert 20 
Sean Mercer 21 
Mark A. Miller 22 
Joe Matassino 22 
Alan Prusak 23 
Skip Dolt 24 
Joel Badinas 24 
Jack DeVeer 25 
Jeff Gregor 25 
Bill Hosken  27 
Michael LaVelle 27 
Brian Hernandez 28 
Tony Joyce 28 
David Emery 29 
Kirby Baden 29 

Fr. William Rowland 31 
Matt Hurd  31 
    

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

      

      

     

       

      

      

      

      

       
      
      

     

      

       

      

     

March Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                      

26th Walt & Susan Banasik 52 
14th Bernie & Marilyn Santa Maria 48 

3rd Richard & Terri Ducote 45 

23rd John & Arlene Gannon 45 
24th Lou & Marty Hlad 45 

17th Sam & Molly Portis 34 

2nd Michael & Frances Smit 27 

4th Andrew Shen & Huiyen Chang 23 

30th Jerry & Diane Churchill 22 

15th Joseph & Melonie Stutz 21 
10 Shane & Kelley Patilla 17 

24th Cliff & Tiffany Chapman 17 
24th Fred & Michelle Quintans 17 

8th Bill & Kimberly McLaughlin 15 
15th Duane & Patti Neil 5 

      
       

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   Council Significant Dates  

Yrs 

26 



27 

 

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ Sister, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Tom Kaboski’s son, Matthew 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda 
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s Margaret Mudge-Vaughn, his brother 
Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Bill Scully’s Niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia       Richard Kernan     
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof           Bob Santos  
  Jim Snoddy             John Barranco 
  Ron Collins             Joe Cavallaro            
  Steven Bales            Tom Simon 
  Frank Paolozzi       Jack Harte      
  Dave Jeanson          Mike Smith    Mike Feeney 
  Rich Szyperski      Cary Kean   Fr. Brian Baker 
  Jack Curtin             Bill Driscoll 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Joseph Stutz 
  Harvey Moskowitz   Bill Camden 
  Joe Liebsack    John Pepitone    
    
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks      Bryan St. Romain  
   Bill O’Brien         
   Larry Cullen     Ted Davis 
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Deacon Jack Knight    
Nicholas  Le    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Future Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
 

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix     Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison     
Karen Giles    Joanne Swartz      Mary Schultz 
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor 

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Our council Brother, Sir Knight Father Bill Hao, lost his mother Lily recently. He flew out   to Los Angeles to    
attend the funeral. We ask prayers for Lily Hao,  our brother Fr. Bill,  and the family.  Father is the administrator 
of the Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Church in Norcross and maintains a close relationship with our council and the 
Watters Assembly.  
 
Our former council officer and activity chairman, Don L. Myers, passed after a long illness. He and wife Dolores 
were married over 50 years before her passing a few years ago. They were both very active in the All Saints parish.  
Don’s Grandson, Jon Myers, is still a member of our council. Don was accorded a funeral at All Saints with an  
acolyte team on the altar and a 17-man honor guard from his Assembly brothers. Don was a former acolyte. He 

will be remembered in five parish Masses as is customary for all passed members.  
 
Our brother, Dr. George V. Yuscavage, MD, 88, passed away after a long illness. He will be cremated and his ashes 
will be sent to family members out of state. No ceremonies are scheduled.  He will also receive 5 Masses from the  
Council said on his behalf.  

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Les M. Washington        5/11/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Hal G. Eckard                  9/6/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

John F. Hansberry         6/21/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Thomas A. Templeton     5/1/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Fr. Joseph M. Peek        3/14/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Dennis M. Crean          11/01/2015 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Gregg R. Kantak          10/21/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

James W. Callison           4/03/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

William R. Schlich          3/12/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

William D. O’Connor     1/19/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 Owen K. McCabe          8/16/2009        Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 William G. Lehman       4/16/2009       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

 
“Ask not for 

whom the bell 
tolls. It tolls for 

thee.” 
 

John Donne 

72 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                       404-234-4157      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dominic Palermo          404-849-6999       dpal84116@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    OPEN 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee Two-Year Term   Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753        gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                 770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

      March 2018  

30 

3rd Degree 
Exemplifica-

tion 
St. Thomas  
the Apostle 

10 AM 

 2nd Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

 

Friday  
Fish Fry 

#5 

 

Friday  
Fish Fry 

#6 

 
St. Andrew 

Confirmation 
Honor Guard 

 

 

Friday  
Fish Fry 

#7 

Friday  
Fish Fry 

#8 
(last) 

SVdP  
Parish 
Food 
Drive 
Truck 

Parish Lenten Mission 7-8:30 PM 
Council Meeting moves to avoid 

 
Mens 
Club- 

Brother 
Chris 
Carr 

Speaks 


